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September 23, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

As you are aware, the county is facing an unprecedented financial shortfall within its general fund and county elected officials have expressed the desire to freeze or lower their salaries in an effort to help reduce impacts on the general fund.  Since elected official salaries are established by law, the most practical way to freeze or lower salaries is to create an opportunity for elected officials to donate to the county’s general fund.  King County Code 2.80 requires that such donations of $2,000 or more be authorized by the County Council by motion.  The motion that I am transmitting with this letter would authorize the county to accept such donations.
The motion specifically authorizes the county Executive, members of the County Council, the Sheriff, Prosecuting Attorney, Assessor, and the Director of Elections to donate amounts in 2010 and 2011, which are based on a percentage of their salary, or their cost of living adjustment (COLA) or some combination of both.  The actual amount donated will be determined by each individual.  The donations will signal that the top officials in county government are personally committed to lowering costs and implementing a countywide freeze on COLA during economic downturns.  
The Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD) is responsible for accepting the 2010 and the 2011 donations from the designated elected officials.  FBOD will create an administrative procedure that will allow officials to donate funds in a lump sum or on a periodic basis, including the option of payroll deductions.

I would like to acknowledge that judicial elected officials, including the county’s Superior and District Court judges, have had their salaries frozen by a state commission since September 2008.  Therefore, these judicial elected officials are not included in this motion.  
If you have any questions about the motion or donation process please contact Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure
cc:
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Coucnil
Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)

Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO

Joe Woods, Council Relations Director, KCEO

Dwight Dively, Director of Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 

   Planning and Performance Management
Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, (FBOD), DES

Cindy Lee, Section Manager, Benefits, Payroll and Retirement Operations, FBOD, DES
The Honorable Bruce Hilyer, Presiding Judge, King County Superior Court

The Honorable Barbara Linde, Presiding Judge, King County District Court
The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff

The Honorable Dan Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney

The Honorable Lloyd Hara, King County Assessor

The Honorable Sherril Huff, Director, King County Elections







